
     
Thimble & Thread Quilt Guild of Greater St. Louis 
Volume 40, No. 80      November 2016 

 
 

Future Programming 
 
November 11, 2016: 
Rebecca Douglas will be our speaker. Rebecca is an award winning quilt artist and educator from 
Columbia Mo. She enjoys creating quilts that portray the natural beauty of our world, painting with 
fabric and thread. Her website is http://rebeccadouglasquiltart.com/ if you would like to take a sneak 
peek at some of her work. 
 
December 9, 2016: 
This will be our annual Christmas Party. Debby Logan is looking for a few elves to help with 
planning the party that evening; she will be seeking volunteers. If you have any ideas on what you’d 
like to do that evening, please let Debby know. 
 
January 6, 2017: 
UFO Challenge Party: Participants in the UFO challenge will show their finished quilts, either  
top finished or top and quilting finished. For each quilt that was entered in the challenge and 
finished, the member will be entered into a prize drawing. Multiple prizes will be awarded. If you 
finish your quilt but are unable to attend the meeting, you can send your quilt with another member 
and be eligible for the drawing.  
 
February 10, 2017:  
Casey York will be joining us. She will present a trunk show and her new program, "Modern 
Applique", which follows her new book "The Appliqué Book, Traditional Techniques, Modern Style".  
 
Saturday, February 11th, Casey will hold a workshop on the Broderie Perse Appliqué, one of the 
techniques in her book. Broderie Perse uses appliqués cut from print fabric motifs, such as flowers, 
birds, or other objects. I have taken the class and know that you will enjoy learning about these 
techniques.  
 
Thanks!! 
Debby Logan 
 
 
Retreat: Just got back from the 2016 T & T retreat! Had a fantastic time. My large size throw quilt is 
done except for the outer border!! It will be in the March 2017 Quilt Show. The retreat is a great 
event, full of fun, fellowship and lots of quilting inspiration. You can really get to know people at an 
event like this. If you haven't attended or haven't attended lately, please join in the fun! 
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FROM THE PREZ 

Teamwork 

October is almost come and gone and soon it will be Halloween. Time flies is an old adage, but one with 

increasing resonance for me as the years stream by. Autumn is my favorite month for many reasons, but 

this year it is because we were able to successfully complete a big job for the guild. All of the PVC pipe 

has been washed, dried, and safely tucked back away in the warehouse waiting for next March. This 

could not have been done without the help of many hands. The teamwork was just phenomenal and I 

wish to personally and publicly thank all who made time in their busy schedules to come out and help. 

The camaraderie was terrific and we got to know guild members better and meet some spouses as well. 

As I write this I am preparing for a second class at the National Quilt Museum in Paducah. This time it is 

“Artful Log Cabins” with Katie Pasquini Masopust, called Katie PM for short. The challenge will be the 

“artful” side of things as log cabin construction is not the hard part. There are some different supplies to 

bring as we will be making our own map as a pattern for the log cabin blocks based on a favorite photo 

or picture. It’s really nice to get away and leave all the chores and issues of daily home life behind for a 

little while. I think that is one of the main bonuses of workshops and retreats. 

Speaking of retreats, this year’s Pallottine retreat is fully booked. Good job, Lynda and Terri! We have 

discussed not having a retreat every year, or of changing it up – different venue or even a “sleep in your 

own bed” retreat. Based on the support shown for the retreat this year, we will go ahead and plan on 

the retreat to continue into 2017. This will have to be on a year-by-year basis because the guild cannot 

underwrite a retreat that does not sustain itself. Thanks for all that chose to sign up this year. 

The workshop with Teajuana Mahone was a lot of fun and I learned a new way to make a star block, 

which I really like. I am well on my way to finishing a quilt top based on this technique. It may just show 

up in one of our Sew Days down the line. The next Sew Day is Thursday, November 17 from 10:00 a.m. 

to 2:00 p.m. at Janie Lou Quilt Shop, 124 W. Monroe, Kirkwood, MO. It is free to all guild members. You 

don’t even have to bring fabric or a sewing machine. Janie Lou provides the latter, and I have plenty of 

scraps and strips for the former. Just come, have fun, maybe learn a new trick or two, get to know other 

guild members, and do something good for our charity projects. We only ask that you RSVP because 

space is limited. 

Time to pack for Paducah! See you all in November. 

Piece Out,  

Mary Ellen 
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Welcome to Thimble & Thread Quilt Guild    

One of St. Louis’ largest quilting clubs.  We hope you will join us at one of our monthly 

meetings, a workshop, a retreat or even a quilt show.   Explore our web site 

http://www.thimbleandthreadstl.org to see some of the quilt-related things going on in St. Louis, 

our Guild and elsewhere. 

We meet at Concordia Lutheran Church, 505 South Kirkwood Road at 7:30 pm on the second 

Friday of each month, unless changes are announced in the newsletter or on the website.  

Doors open at 6:30 pm. 

Guild meetings are open to non-members, free for the first visit (unless the program involves a 

national speaker), and $3 per visit thereafter.  A $5 fee is charged whenever a national speaker 

gives the program.  Membership dues are $30 per year. 

A pre-meeting dinner is held at O’Charley’s restaurant, 1242 South Kirkwood Road, starting 

between 5:00 and 5:15 pm.  If you decide to join us, please let the staff at O’Charley’s know you 

are with “the quilters”. 

 

October 14, 2016       Minutes of Thimble and Thread Quilt Guild 

Mary Ellen Adams called the meeting to order. 

Program - Debbie Logan introduced our speaker Teajuana Mahone. Teajuana has energy to be envied by 

all quilters. Her “Things That Disappear” presentation kept us in awe of how many ways to combine 

colors, shapes and use every, and I do mean, every piece of fabric available. All were fascinated with the 

possibilities of her favorite rulers and placement of colors.  It will take a while to process all the 

information she shared with us. Truly a talented and fun speaker. 

The following Committees reported. 

 Newsletter – Susan Sanders reminded members the deadline for the newsletter articles will be 

 October 24th 2016. 

 Quilt Show Committees –  

  Cindy Clifton had Quilt Raffle tickets available for members to pick up. 

  Debbie Logan and Betsey Gardner will have Volunteer Sign-up Sheets available at the  

  November meeting. 

  Mary Ann Wachtel will be sending out Vendor letters this week. 

  Diane Corley will bring the “Gifts of Love” box for donations to meetings through  

  January. 

http://www.thimbleandthreadstl.org/
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Membership Committee – Chris Willbanks’ reported 81 members present, three guests and 2 new 

members Jan and DeWayne Carron. 

Optional Block was presented by Joan and Mike Tebeau.  October block will be “Pumpkin”. 

Fabric Raffle from Jackman's was presented by Terri Weiersmuller and Annie Ruffino. 

Marty Walsh had 10 items for the Newsletter Raffle. 

Lynda Hendren reported that the retreat was full.  

New Business –  

 Art Kruse thanked all guild members who helped wash, dry, clean and transport PVC pipes. 

 The minutes for September were approved. 

Old business - None 

After the Break -  

Optional Block raffle was won by Carol Anderson. 

Fabric raffle was won by Betsey Gardner. 

Newsletter, Membership raffles were drawn. 

Show and Tell  

Meeting was adjourned.-  

Diane Corley, Secretary

 
Optional Block 

The winner of the “Boo” blocks at the October meeting was Carol Anderson.  So happy that the 

6 ghost blocks floated to a new home.   Congratulations Carol.  Hope to see a field of pumpkin 

blocks at the November meeting. 

November’s Optional Block theme will be “Wreath”.  

Mike and Joan Tebeau 
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Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

Membership Report 

October 2016 

 

There were 82 people in attendance at the August meeting. This included the following guests:  

Rea Lizenby, Debbie Miles, and Sal Lorino.   We hope to see you again at future meetings.  We 

had two new members. Jan and DeWayne Carron. They own Cross and Crown Quilting, LLC, 

please welcome them. 

 

Membership cards and directories are ready for pick up at the Membership table.  Please 

patronize those businesses that advertised in our directory. 
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Since the guild’s website is open to the public we cannot publish personal information about 

new members via the website.  Therefore early next year we will provide an addendum to the 

directory at a guild meeting. 

 

Thank you! 

Chris Willbanks & Jeanette Oesterly 

Membership Committee 

 

Comfort Quilt Projects for 2016-2017 

Good news!  Now, we have met our goal for the initial batch of 12 or more quilts for Magdalene St. 

Louis.  I’ve collected exactly 12 twin-size quilts with matching pillowcases and one extra pillowcase.  So, 

by the time you read this, Susan Sanders and I should have delivered this batch to Magdalene St. Louis.  

I’ll continue to accept your donations and will arrange to deliver them in batches of 12 or more as they 

are received.   

More good news!  So far, I’ve received 90 baby quilts and Mary Ellen Adams has 8 more completed 

quilts to donate.  She and I plan to together deliver these 98 baby quilts in an initial batch to Nurses for 

Newborns, which will be completed by the time you read this.  You have all been awesome in your 

support of this project and I know there are more quilts coming, based on the number of kits and labels 

distributed that are still outstanding.  

Additionally, I have received donations of one Quilt of Valor, quilt tops, orphan blocks and fabric 

yardage.  Please contact me or see me at the guild meeting, if you want to use any of these donated 

goodies for completing a charity quilt. 

REMINDER:  Our comfort quilt projects for 2016-2017 include quilts for the following groups:  
 
Group    Size   Pillowcase  Fabric type/theme  Quantity needed  

 

Veterans   36” x 48”  no   Patriotic   Unlimited  
                     (due date TBD in 2017) 

 
Magdalene St. Louis  twin   yes   Adult women   12 +     
                     (approx. 63” x 90”)                                                              (due date TBD in 2017) 
 

Nurses for Newborns  24” x 36”  no   Infant   Unlimited  
              (can use flannel/minky)              (due date TBD in 2017) 
 

I will continue to bring some quilt kits and labels to each guild meeting for those of you who may still 

want them.  Also, I will continue to collect charity quilts at all guild meetings from now until the due 

dates.  To answer questions recently asked: 
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 All charity quilts should be quilted, labeled and washed (particularly, if exposed to cigarette smoke or 

pets) before they are turned delivered to me.  Unfortunately, tied quilts or too large baby quilts 

cannot be accepted.   

 Please bring in your donated quilts as soon as they are completed, because they will be delivered in 

batches periodically before the due date.  

 Tax receipts cannot be provided for the donated quilts.  We are individually responsible for any 

recordkeeping related to our own charity quilt donations (e.g., materials receipts, quilt photos, 

appraisals, etc.). 

 

For each charity quilt you turn in, you will get a chance to win a prize in a drawing to be held in 2017. 

Thanks so much, 

Nancy Hamilton 

 

FREE STUFF 

FREE STUFF 

I, like many of you, have accumulated a large collection of orphan sampler and exchange blocks 

over the years.  Are you at a loss of how to put your favorites together in one quilt because they 

are varying sizes?  Well, I was so inspired by Teajuana Mahone’s presentation at our last guild 

meeting and was especially excited by her interpretation of Jen Kingwell’s Gypsy Wife quilt.   

Teajuana used some of her own orphan blocks, instead of the blocks in the pattern, which may 

have required her to resize some of her blocks to fit.   

The original Gypsy Quilt quilt design can be found here Ą 

http://jenkingwelldesigns.blogspot.com/2012/10/new -patterns-out-soon.html and the pattern 

booklet can be purchased at several online sources and local quilt shops. 

I know you’re now thinking, “That’s not free!” and you’re right, but what if you knew how to 

design your own quilt using  your orphan blocks.    Well, you can!  Check out this cool tutorial 

on the Sew Mama Sew website Ą http://www.sewmamasew.com/2014/04/dyo -sampler-quilt -

sew-along/    No worries, if you have no orphan blocks, because this website also includes a 

compilation of free online block tutorials here Ą http://www.sewmamasew.com/2014/04/22-

favorite -quilt -blocks/  and a list of other free block pattern resources.  Also, no worries, if you 

are match phobic, because you can let the graph paper, calculator and pencil do the work for 

you.  Just remember your ¼” seam allowances.         

Remember, if you have an idea or want me to find something specific  for a future “FREE 

STUFF” article, please call or email your suggestion to me—I’m listed in the guild’s directory.  

Have fun quilt designing,  

Nancy 
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Quilt Show – Entries 

Are you getting excited about the 2017 Quilt Show?  Are you ready to submit your entries? If you are, 

the registration form is now on the website.  Susan Sanders will have copies available at the November 

meeting.    Please review the form carefully when filling out – there have been some changes made 

which hopefully will make the form easier to follow.   

A couple of things to note:  each submission must have a color photo of the quilt attached to side 1 of 

the form (two originals are required of side 1).  If you are diligently working on a quilt to be entered in 

the show, the photo only need show the completed top.  You’ll still have time to get it quilted, bound, 

and labeled before the show.  Entries are due no later than January 13, 2017. 

Also this year we are asking for the color of the backing fabric – on larger quilts sometimes there are not 

black drapes between the quilts which are back-to-back and we’d like to ensure that the back of one 

quilt does not detract from the front of the other quilt. 

And if this is your first quilt show or your first quilt, we’d like to know.   

We are looking forward to seeing all the entries and getting them placed in the show to best showcase 

our members’ talents. 

Your quilt placement committee:  Liza Mitchell, Susan Sanders, and Joan Tebeau 

 
Quilt Show Eligibility Rules 

First of all, a correction to the rules on the website.  Under Quilt Eligibility Rules #2 states  “All quilts 

over 100 inches perimeter, must have a 4-inch hanging sleeve sewn on the back at the top of the quilt.”  

This should be 6-inch sleeve.  The rest of #2 is correct – “When making the sleeve use at least an 12-1/2 

inch wide strip of fabric to make the 6” wide sleeve.”  Will try to get that corrected on the website 

version. 

Also under Quilt Eligibility Rules, it states “each entry must have identifying information with the 

Entrant’s name on the back of the quilt easily accessible for viewing.”  This can be a simple label with the 

name of the quilt, maker’s name, and perhaps city and state:  Example:  “Jane’s Green Quilt, made by 

Jane Doe, Anytown, State.”  If you as the entrant are not the maker, please add a small label identifying 

yourself at the entrant. 

In some ways all this labeling will seem redundant – label quilt, label pillowcase – but it ensures that the 

volunteers get your quilt back into its proper case and that the correct quilt is returned to you. 

Your quilt placement committee. 
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Officers & Committee Chairs 

Officers      Standing Committee Chairs 

President  Mary Ellen Adams  Membership  Chris Willbanks 

Vice President  Debby Logan   Newsletter  Susan Sanders 

Secretary  Diane Corley   Outreach  (Open) 

Treasurer  Patty Thompson  Ways & Means  Jeanette Oesterly 

Parliamentarian  Art Kruse   Quilt Show  Pat Ferrell 

       Workshop  Lynda Hendren 

       Historian  Karen Terry 

(The above group represents your Board of Directors) 

========================================================================================= 

Sub-committee Coordinators 

 

Fabric Raffle   Terri Weiersmueller & Annie Ruffino 

Newsletter Raffle  Marty Walsh & Marianne Whaley 

Optional Blocks   Joan & Mike Tebeau 

Quilt Retreat   Lynda Hendren & Terri Weiersmueller 

Comfort Quilts   Nancy Hamilton 

Baker’s Dozen   Judy Lorino 

Website Administrator  Mary Ellen Adams 

 


